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This proposal is our request for funding to support the gathering of additional data on the ways that faculty members navigate their individual vocational journeys.   To date, we have a number of essays and survey data, but no focus group or interview data. This proposal aims to augment our data set in order to triangulate the data we have and provide a stronger narrative for two projects. 
First, we are currently working on a book, entitled Life Purpose in the Academy: Faculty Soul.  The life of a faculty member is often solitary, singular, and independent.  As a result, the interior life of the faculty member and therefore of the academy itself is not well understood. Faculty members are a kind of self-employed and self-perpetuating guild, focusing on the life of the mind. Theirs is a life of dedicated to research, to the office, the laboratory, the classroom, and students - where they close the door and keep the public out. It is a private world.  But faculty members, if asked, often want to tell us how they think, how they became academics, and how their lives contribute to a sense of life purpose.  Accordingly, this book is about the interior lives of college and university faculty members, based on their stories, as recorded in their autobiographical writing and focus group reflections.  

Second, we wish to evaluate the effectiveness of the new faculty retreats that the Center for Faith & Learning (CFL) has been hosting each year since 2002.    In particular, we hope to learn how faculty members who have participated in these retreats are continuing to live out their calling, some 4-7 years after their workshop experience.  We seek to understand the different ways that faculty members are navigating their calling as a function of their discipline, academic rank, and their participation in various CFL events and activities.   Accordingly, the CFL will be funding a part of our research, in the form of support to attend an upcoming professional meeting to present our research findings.  
In order to address both research objectives, we are asking for Dean’s Research Fund support to do the following in the spring/summer of 2010: conduct five focus group dinners with university faculty, where we will carry out a scripted focus group/interview with the participants about their ongoing vocational journeys.  We will then transcribe these sessions into text for our two research projects.  The budget to accomplish this is provided next:
Budget
5 dinners to be held on the Malibu Campus – each with 10 participants. Estimated cost for each dinner: $225 – totaling $1125.

Transcription service for the audio data collected at these events – to be carried out by http://www.ubiqus.com at a total cost of $375.
Total:  $1500
